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January 12, 2013
Monthly Club Meeting Minutes
The meeting was called to order at 11.22 a.m. January 12, 2013, by the new club president, Mark Picard. The meeting was held at the club’s field shelter.  There were 10 members in attendance.

Secretary’s Report:  
The minutes of the December 8, 2012, meeting, were approved.
Treasurer’s Report:
Treasurer Hank Mausolf was unable to attend the meeting.  The treasurer’s report was presented by President Picard.  The club account has a balance of $571.60. There is an outstanding expense of $25.00.  The field rent has been paid for 6 months.  
Field Safety Report:
Field Safety officer Kirk Hallows had no report.  Due to the weather, there has been little activity at the field
Old Business: 
There was no old business.
New Business:
President Mark Picard said that former president, Raymond Forbes, had turned the club books and flag over to him.  The flag, which was flown in Iraq, was presented to the club by George Rogers.  Mark suggested that one of the members might like to take the flag to display in an appropriate manner.  Eugene Albrycht said he had a flag which was flown at the capitol on 911 and offered to keep the Iraq flag with it.  The flag could be flown for special occasions at the field.
President Picard said that we presently have 25 paying members.  The club needs to explore ways to add to the club’s account.  Suggestions included having a fly-in and invite the surrounding clubs to attend.  A landing fee could be charged, food sold, and a 50/50 raffle held.

Other ideas included holding a float fly, swat meet, a special assessment on members, and increasing the senior membership dues.  The club could continue to have lunch available for sale at the field, and have 50/50 raffles.  

Ideas to increase the membership of the club were suggested. They included distributing flyers about the club at local hobby shops and holding static displays at hobby shops, Virginia Bazaar, and other places in the area.  Greg McCracken said that a man had stopped at the field and told him that he was interested in joining the club.  Mark said he would contact the man at once.
Mark questioned whether the club planned to continue with the show team.  At this time, the status of the show team is open for discussion.
Mowing season is coming up and the club also needs to find additional funds to pay for gas for the mower.  Eugene said that we may need to replace the blades on the mower this year.

On behalf of the club, Greg McCracken expressed appreciation to Mark Picard for accepting the office of President, and told Mark the club would back him 100%.

Eugene Albrycht donated a hot dog lunch which was enjoyed by all.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:51 a.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Nina C. Grube
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